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KAPPA ALPHA PSI FRATERNITY, INC. ®

Raleigh Alumni Chapter


Formal Meeting Minutes

April 17, 2016
Ritualistic Opening- Ritualistic Opening lead by Brother Polemarch Washington at 6:00pm.
Visiting Brothers- Brother Brad Koppel, Epsilon Beta Spr’90. Bros. Zamir Andrews, Deondre Miller, Jaquan Leary, Gamma Omicron Spr’16. 
Polemarch’s Greeting- Brother Polemarch greeted our new members to the Raleigh Alumni Chapter, and had them to introduce themselves. Brother Polemarch made a special presentation to Brother Shane Taylor, which was a Lifetime Membership Certificate from his father, Brother Ulysses Taylor.
Keeper of Records Report- Brother Marshall reported.  Hard copies of the minutes were distributed and the body was reminded that they appear on the “Brothers Only” section of the website. Minutes were displayed on the screen and accepted. Two of the Grand Chapter’s Initiatives were set forth and correspondence read.
Keeper of Exchequers Report- Brother Cole presented. The report is presented for Information only.  Brother Cooper asked Brother Cole to report the true balance by the end of the meeting.
Old Business
Province Council Report- Presented by Delegates Bros. Anthony McCall and Mark Marshall.  Brother McCall reported that the meetings went smoothly. The Grand Chapter’s Six Point Plan was highlighted. The slate remained the same from last year, one nomination came from the floor for Lt. Strategus. Brother McCall mentioned the great speakers at the meetings. The next Province Meeting will be held in Winston Salem, NC. Brother’s Brown and Cooper explained the new Kappa License Plate Program.
Kappa Week 2016- Brother Polemarch briefly reported on the following events:

Monday- NCAA Game Watch @ Kappa Center


Tuesday- Undergraduate Luncheon at City Club Raleigh

Wednesday- Guide Right/Kappa League Kickoff at the Boys & Girls Club “Teen Center”. 

Thursday- “Old School Meets New School”, Senior Kappa Roundtable@ Kappa Center.

Friday- New Member Presentation & After Party @ Kappa Center.    
Saturday- Kappa Scholars/Beautillion Program.

Sunday- Church Visitation/Citizen of the Year Presentation- Wake Chapel Church.
New Business
Sunday of Hope and Greek Sunday at St. Matthew’s May 22nd- Brother Polemarch explained our involvement in this worthy cause. Brother Brown clarified the Province Polemarch’s stance in regards to Alumni and Under Graduate donations.
Form 990 Update- Brother Cole reported that he and Brother Cooper are at a standstill due to IRS non reply. Bros. Sturgis and Ulysses Taylor made recommendations to solve this problem.
Motion was made to suspend the bylaws to extend the meeting past two hours.  Motion carried.

Kappa Charitable Trust Fund Report- Brother Wright gave an account of the Beautillion /Kappa’s Scholars Program. Brother Parks reported for information only. He also updated the body on the Luau. Brother Hyman reported on the ticket sales. Next board meeting will be July 11th at the Kappa Center.
Committee Updates & Reports
Adopt a Highway-Brother Newkirk stated that the next cleanup will be Saturday, May 21st.

Guide Right- Brother Newkirk reported on the first meeting at the Teen Center, which was a success.

Kappa League- Brother Griffin mentioned that an outing of paintball is being planned. 

KCTF Scholarship- Brother Gilliard announced the deadline for the KCTF Scholarship Memorial Award. There are currently three candidates for this award. 

NPHC- Brother Polemarch detailed the possibility of combining our Chapter Picnic with the NPHC Picnic.

Nominations- Brother Thornton announced the slate for the 2016-2017 RAC Officers and Board Members.

Polemarch- Brother Dr. Kemah E.P. Washington


Vice Polemarch- Brother Denzell Newkirk, Brother Brandon Gardner

Keeper of Exchequer- Brother Jonathan Cole 


Keeper of Records- Brother Bryan Marshall


Assist. KOR/KOE- Brother Gary Wiley, Brother Johnny Taylor 

Strategus- Brother Deion Williams, Brother Russell Hopkins 

Lt. Strategus- Brother Ariel Aponte

BOD- Brother Clem Lacey, Brother Mark Connor, Brother Victor Hyman, Brother Stacy Alston 


Reporter- Brother Jonathan Wilkins


Historian- Brother Aaron Thornton

Brother Wright moved “that we approve the report given by Brother Thornton as Nominations Chair.” Motion seconded and adopted.  Brother Thornton opened the floor for nominations for each position. Brother McCall moved that Brother Gardner be nominated for Vice Polemarch, seconded and adopted. Brother Cole moved that Brother Johnny Taylor be nominated for Assist. KOR/KOE, seconded and adopted. Brother Woods moved that Brother Connor be nominated for BOD, seconded and adopted. Brother Wright moved that Brother Hyman be nominated for BOD, seconded and adopted. Brother Deion Williams moved that Brother Alston be nominated for BOD, seconded and adopted.
Undergraduate Chapters

a. Shaw University, ΔΓ – Brother Hyman reported they are still on “Cease and Desist”. There are three brothers on the yard.
b. Saint Augustine’s University, ΓΟ – Brother Threatt reported they have five new brothers, three were in attendance and introduced themselves. 
c. NC State University, ΚΞ – Brother Polemarch stated they have two brothers graduating in May.
Budget- Copies of the proposed budget were distributed. Brother Polemarch made recommendation to make a motion that if the presentation goes past 8:35pm, a secondary budget meeting will be convened at a later date. Motion made by Brother Hooker and seconded. Motion carried with one nay. Brother Garner presented the BOD’s proposed budget. Brother Gardner suggested raising the dues by $50.00 to overcome the shortfall. Brother Polemarch enlighten the body that during the Board of Directors Meeting on Thursday, the board did discuss, vote and approve a recommendation to the body, to raise dues for the 2016-2017 Fraternal Year by $50.00 per brother. Spirited discussion ensued. Brother Brown questioned the spending and mentioned being good stewards of brother’s money. Brother Thornton supported the continued presence of our Polemarch to the Provincial and Grand Chapter Meetings and the increase of the dues. Bros. Sturgis and Cooper requested several changes be made to the proposed budget instead of increasing dues. Brother Polemarch recommended reviewing the budget line by line and receiving recommendations from the body. Brother Wright moved “that we go through the budget, that is currently presented, line by line and make recommendations on that.” Motion carried. Brother Wright moved that we approve reimbursements for officers. Motion tabled to the end of budget report. Guide Right was reduced to $1,000.00. The body recommended making adjustments to Social/Reclamation accordingly. The body also recommended making the Polemarch one of the Delegates for the Grand Chapter and Province Meetings. This eliminates his registration/reimbursements, reducing the budget by $995.00. Brother Thornton made a recommendation of taking the balance of $1,080.00 and add it to the Discretionary/Savings to balance the budget. The budget was balanced at $18,048.00. Brother Wright moved “that we approve the budget with the necessary changes that we made, it was balanced at $18,000 and the dues will be $200.00.” Moved and properly seconded. Motioned carried.
MEETING AJOURNED AT 9:03PM

